
 
AUTUMN 2017 INFORMATION BULLETIN 

Front of Yonge Township is now on Facebook!   
Find and ‘like’ us at The Corporation of the Township of Front of Yonge.  

 
WASTE DISPOSAL SITE HOURS 
November 1st to April 30th: Tuesdays 11:30 am to 4:30 pm - Saturdays 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 
 

OFFICIAL PLAN OPEN HOUSE 
Front of Yonge Council is currently going through the process of updating the Township’s Official 
Plan.  An Open House is going to be held on Monday, October 23rd from 6:30-8:30pm at the 
Mallorytown Community Centre.  Stop by to review the draft Official Plan and maps, as well as to 
take the opportunity to ask questions and make comments.  The draft Official Plan and maps are 
also on our website @ www.Mallorytown.ca. 
 

SENIOR OF THE YEAR AWARD 
Congratulations to Reg Hunt, who was chosen for the 2017 Senior of the Year Award, which was 
presented by Mayor Haley at the Mallorytown Village Fair on August 26th. Reg is an active volunteer 
in our community. He is Chairman of the Thousand Islands River Heritage Society, a member of the 
Mallory Coach House Committee and the Mallorytown Station Steering Committee. Reg has helped 
set up walking tours of Mallorytown, and is currently organizing video interviews of long-time Front 
of Yonge residents.  
 

YONGE IN BLOOM COMMITTEE 
Front of Yonge Community in Bloom has changed its name! We have chosen a more succinct 
moniker…Yonge in Bloom. We will continue to design and plant the village tubs and beds around 
the Community Centre. Look for our new sign with a fresh logo on the fence in the Coach House 
gardens. Anyone interested in joining this friendly group of gardeners can come to our meetings on 
the third Thursday of the month at the Community Centre at 7pm May – Oct, 2pm Nov-April. Call 
Nancy @ 613-923-2054. 
Yonge in Bloom would like it known that during the summer somebody stole flowers from the 
planters at the Remembrance Road Site. SHAME ON YOU! Our veterans should be respected and 
honoured for the sacrifices they made for all of us. Yonge in Bloom has replaced the flowers in the 
planters and we hope the flowers stay in them.  

 
TRANSPORTATION OF HAZARDOUS MATERIALS 
In April 2017 Front of Yonge Council passed a resolution asking the Ontario Ministry of 
Transportation and Federal Transport Canada to develop regulations that would take trucks 
carrying dangerous goods off the highways during extreme weather conditions. As we know a truck 
carrying a dangerous chemical overturned in March 2017 taking the life of the driver and injuring 
over 20 others as a result of inhaling the deadly fumes. Many of the injured were OPP, firefighters 
and paramedics. On September 18, 2017 Mayor Haley along with nine other Mayors from the 
region attended a meeting in Kingston with Transport Canada, MTO, OPP and the Ontario Fire 
Marshall’s Office to pursue Council’s April resolution. A meeting is being scheduled with the 
Minister. 
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FIRE PREVENTION WEEK - October 8-14, 2017 
This year’s theme is “Every Second Counts: Plan 2 Ways Out!”  Smoke and fire spread fast. There’s no time to 
figure out how to escape AFTER a fire starts. That’s why it is so important that everyone has working smoke 
alarms in their home and that they practice a home fire escape plan with everyone in their household BEFORE 
there’s a fire. 
 

72-HOUR EMERGENCY KITS  
It is always a good idea to have an emergency kit prepared at your home, at all times. Your kit should include, 
but not be limited to, the following items: bottles of water, canned food, manual can opener, flashlight and 
batteries, extra batteries, first aid kit, special needs items (eg. medications, list of allergies, etc.), canes, walker, 
hearing aids, breathing apparatus, identification, cash, emergency contact list.  
 

COMMUNITY EVENTS  

 

CPHC SENIOR EXERCISE CLASSES AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE 
Time to get off the couch and step up to fitness this fall at the Community Centre every Wednesday and Friday, 
starting October 11th. CPHC sponsored senior fitness class from 10:30 – 11:30 am.  Improve your flexibility, 
balance, strength and endurance while socializing with your peers. Please wear good supportive shoes and bring 
a water bottle. No mat work, and classes are free to all over 55 years. For more information, please contact 
Nancy Warner at 613-923-2054. 

 
FRONT OF YONGE LIBRARY EVENTS AND PROGRAMS 

 Saturday October 14th from 10am – 12pm there will be a How to Make Your Own Sauerkraut workshop. 
Students are asked to bring a bowl (no metal), large wooden spoon or wooden masher (no metal). 
Advanced registration is required and there is a fee of $10.00.  

 Save the date! In celebration of Ontario Public Library week, an open house will be held on Thursday, 
October 19, 2017 from 6:30 – 7:30 pm at the Front of Yonge Township Public Library.   

 Wiggle Giggle and Read, Thursdays 9:30am – 10:30am.  A program for children, aged 0-4 years and their 
parents or caregivers. 

 Line dancing Mondays 10am-11am. Get fit, have some fun and enjoy line dancing with Lisa upstairs at 
the Community Centre. 

For more information or to register for any of these programs you can contact the Front of Yonge Library either 
in person, by phone (613-923-1790), website: www.library.frontofyonge.com, or by email 
foylibrary@ripnet.com. 
 

TREE LIGHTING CEREMONY – THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 23RD 
The annual Township Tree Lighting ceremony will take place on Thursday, November 23rd at 6:00 pm at the 
Township Office.  FREE hot chocolate and treats will be available. 
 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR AND BAKE SALE – SATURDAY, DECEMBER 2ND   
The annual Christmas bazaar and bake sale will be held on Saturday, December 2nd from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm at 
the Community Centre and Mallory Coach House.  Homemade lunch will be available at the Community Centre 
from 11:30 am - 1:30 pm.  For more information or to be a vendor, please contact Robert Greenhorn at 
mallorycoachhouse@bell.net.  
FRIENDS OF THE FOY LIBRARY will be having a book sale at the Christmas Bazaar from 9-2 pm.  Find that perfect 
gift for someone on your list – people of all ages love to read.   
 

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARADE – DECEMBER 3RD 
The annual Front of Yonge Christmas Parade will be held on Sunday December 3rd @ 5:00pm.  More information 

to follow. 
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